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16th November 2020
Dear Parents, 

We have been made aware of a member of our school community who have tested positive for COVID 19 – Year 9. 

The small number of children who have been in close contact with the individual who has tested positive for coronavirus (COVID-19) have received a letter informing them that their child must stay at home for 14 days. 

We have been advised to send your child home until we finalise our track and trace procedures. We will update you by the end of today.

We know that you may find this concerning but we are continuing to monitor the situation and are working closely with Public Health England. This letter is to inform you of the current situation and provide advice on how to support your child. Please be reassured that for most people, coronavirus (COVID-19) will be a mild illness.

What to do if your child develops symptoms of COVID 19 

If your child develops symptoms of COVID-19, they should remain at home for at least 10 days from the date when their symptoms appeared.

All other household members who remain well must stay at home and not leave the house for 14 days. 

The 14-day period starts from the day when the first person in the house became ill.

Household members should not go to work, school or public areas and exercise should be taken within the home. 

Household members staying at home for 14 days will greatly reduce the overall amount of infection the household could pass on to others in the community

If you are able can, move any vulnerable individuals (such as the elderly and those with underlying health conditions) out of your home, to stay with friends or family for the duration of the home isolation period.

Parents/carer are required that a suitable adult member of the household ideally the parent/carer is at home with their child during the self-isolation period. If parents/carers cannot be at home due to work commitments, then they must ensure there is another suitable adult who is available for the supervision of the child. 
In some cases, it may be suitable to leave your secondary school aged child at home unsupervised for short amounts of time. You should consider the following points, which is in accordance with NSPCC advice.  If your child is under 12 years of age, then you should never leave your child at home without suitable adult supervision.  If your child is 12 years of age or above and if either you feel uncomfortable leaving them at home without adult supervision or your child feels uncomfortable, then you should never leave your child at home without suitable adult supervision.  
If your child has complex needs and/or is receiving Special Educational Needs support or is Disabled, then you should never leave your child at home without suitable adult supervision If your child has an allocated Social Worker or your child is otherwise considered vulnerable, then you should never leave your child at home without suitable adult supervision. As part of the school’s safeguarding duties, your child’s allocated Social Worker will be notified of the need for your child to self-isolate for 14 days.  
If a sibling attends another school and you are not able to take the sibling to school without ensuring the child in self-isolation remains supervised at home, inform the relevant school of the circumstances and seek their advice.  
Ensure that your child engages with the remote online/offline learning made available by the school. Remember that each day of self-isolation is a school day and communicate this to your child ensuring a similar routine is established.  When your child is engaging in live online sessions with a teacher, ensure that you or the suitable supervising adult is visibly present throughout the session.  
Keep your mobile phone on and charged so that the school can make successful contact with you during the day to ensure that you and your child are safe and well. If you receive a missed call from the school, then please return the call to communicate how you and your child are doing. 
Remember school still has a safeguarding duty to ensure your child is safe and well. Since your child will be spending more time using the internet, it will be a good opportunity to review the parental controls set up on the household broadband, computer devices and mobile phones the child has access to including Online Gaming platforms. The NSPCC website offers parents a lot of practical advice on setting parental controls https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/parentalcontrols/ but your school should be able to signpost you to further information and advice and may have already given you information. If you identify that your child has viewed something harmful on the internet or social media, is a victim of cyberbullying, or is communicating with unknown adults or any other internet related concern, then please contact the school’s Designated Safeguarding Lead for support and advice: Ms M.O’Brien (Deputy Headteacher) obrienm@langdonpark.org
Further Information

Further information is available at https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/ 
Yours sincerely,

Mr N. Langham

Headteacher

